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MEMORANDUM 
 
DATE:  July 25, 2022 
 
TO: Dr. Wazir A. Ishmael, 

 
FROM: Brad Salisbury, P.E., Design Project Manager 
 
COPIES: Gus Zambrano, Assistant City Manager 
 Shiv Newaldass, Director, Development Services 
 Azita Behmardi, P.E., City Engineer 
 Jorge Camejo, AICO, CRA Executive Director 

 Susan Goldberg, A1A, NCARB, CRA Deputy Director 
 Yvette Scott Phillip, Budget Manager 
 Sarita Shamah, P.E., CRA Senior Project Manager 
 Sabrina Aubery, FDOT Program  
 
SUBJECT: Joint Participation Agreement Request 
 FDOT Project 446199-1 

 SR A1A from S. Seacrest Pkwy. to S. of Monroe St. 

 
Dear Dr. Ishmael, 
 
The Department acknowledges receipt of the City’s request to enter into a Joint Participation Agreement 
(JPA) to complete FDOT project 446199-1 as part of the Hollywood CRA Phase IV Streetscape 

improvement project. 
 
FDOT Project 446199-1 is currently programmed for construction in Fiscal Year 2025 therefore a 
Construction JPA could not be executed until July 2024 at the earliest. Any work that is covered in the 
JPA could not commence until the JPA is executed by both parties. The JPA plans would also need to be 
approved by FDOT Permits prior to commencement of construction. The Design and Construction 
Engineering Inspection (CEI) costs of the project are not eligible for JPA reimbursement and therefore 
would need to be paid by the City.  

 
If the City is agreeable to the above conditions, the Department will begin preparation on a draft JPA 
agreement and continue coordination on the improvements. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
 

 
Brad Salisbury, P.E. 

Exhibi "B"


